

South Harringay School

Pemberton Road

London

N4 1BA

T. 020 8340 2757

E. admin@shsharingey.co.uk

Friday 04 February 2022



Friendly reminder

If your child decides that they would like a school meal instead of a packed lunch they can change their meal preference provided this is done per half term. In order to make this change, a form must be completed. You can get this from the office or by emailing us at: admin@shsharingey.co.uk

If your child is absent from school with illness, please remember to state their symptoms when leaving a message. If you state that your child is 'unwell' or 'sick' you may receive a call from us, this is because we need the exact symptoms to advise accordingly. If your child has any of the covid symptoms, we strongly advise you to test your child to prevent the spread of the virus.

South Harringay School

Dear Parents/Carers,

Apology

We're sorry we are publishing this newsletter a week later than our usual fortnightly schedule. Unfortunately, we have experienced high numbers of staff absence over the last few weeks and this has caused some operational challenges. We are now back on track.

Values – Respect

This term, we are focusing on the value of respect. Over the last couple of weeks, in our assemblies, we have focused on respecting differences and last week we looked at and discussed respecting our school environment. It would be great if you could ask your children about how they respect their environment at home, to help consolidate and extend their thinking.



Parent Meeting – Art/DT

Thank you to those of you who attended our Zoom parent meeting explaining our art and DT curriculum. Next half term, we will be scheduling a session on Relationships and Sex Education for parents. We will send you more details after the half term break.

Sports

On Thursday 20th January, some of our year 5/6 students participated in a Sports Hall



Athletics event. It was a brilliant day out with children taking part in different track and field events, some children competed in up to 4 different events! We unfortunately missed out on a qualification spot for the finals of this event but nonetheless, it was a great experience and the children had a great time competing. Well done to (Year 6): Isobel, Paloma, Suki, Penelope, Ayyub, Randy, Liam and Karis, (Year 5): Red,

Georgie, Barbara, Lily, Nahil, Rufus, James and Otis.

You can see some photos by clicking here.

Nursery News

We are accepting applications for children who turn 3 years old before 31st August 2022 to start in our Nursery in September 2022. We offer full time places (9am–3pm) as well as 15 hour placements. Nursery places are prioritised for children with siblings in the school. Please either come to the school Reception to pick up an application form or email the school at admin@shsharingey.co.uk so that one can be sent to you. Applications will need to be submitted before 23rd April.

Friends of South Harringay News



Upcoming events

The Year 2 movie night is planned for after school on Tuesday 8 February. We will be showing the classic Pixar movie *Toy Story!* Tickets are available on Classlist.com.

We have various other activities planned in the coming months – including a Pizza&Quiz night for parents and teachers (March), a bake sale (March), the Scooter-thon (May) and the summer fair (July). So watch this space for more details!

Get involved with Friends of South Harringay!

We would love your support so we can keep arranging fun events for South Harringay students and raising money for the school. We will be recruiting for specific roles (including Secretary and Communications) but would also warmly welcome more general support. We will have the first of our bi-monthly update Zoom meetings on 8 March so please join us if you want to learn more and get involved. For more details please email: psa@friendsofsouthharringay.org

Classlist and AmazonSmile

A reminder that our events and ticketing is done through Classlist (www.classlist.com) – please join if you're not already a member. Also, why not sign up to AmazonSmile (www.smile.amazon.co.uk) and support Friends of South Harringay for free when you shop.

Community news

Make Harringay Home – community sponsorship of a refugee family

A group of local residents have joined together to sponsor a refugee family to settle in Harringay. Through the Government's Community Sponsorship programme, they are applying to bring a vulnerable family on the United Nations refugee list to resettle in the area. As well as raising money, they will be working to find affordable rental accommodation and school places and assisting the family with English lessons etc when they arrive. If you might be interested in supporting or would like to find out more, please visit: https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/make-harringay-home or email https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/make-harringay-home or email https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/make-harringay-home or



Our mathlete for last week: Bobby 5M Our mathletes for this week: Berkay 6M

Our mathlete class: 4 Poplar Our mathlete class: 3 Acacia



Our star readers for last week: Sula 3 Willow Our star readers for this week: Ebony 3A Sula 3W

Daejanae & Euan 4 Poplar Ethan 4 Cherry
Evan 5 Magnolia Evan 5 Magnolia

Marianne 6 Acer Finn 6 Acer

Quiz master class: 6 Maple Quiz master class: 5 Magnolia
